PFLA Board Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, April 12, 2016
Present:   Edith Birky, Karren Cholewinski, Shirley Chow, Gretchen Cuevas, Debbie Delmore, Leigh Larkin, Jayne Parker and Deb Weitzman.
Minutes:  The amended minutes of the PFLA Board meeting of January 12, 2016 were approved by a motion made by Gretchen Cuevas and second by Debbie Delmore.  The minutes of the March 8, 2016 Board minutes were approved by a motion made by Gretchen Cuevas and second by Leigh Larkin. 
Treasurer’s Report:  Edith Birky reported on the financial statement ending March 31, 2016 and noted that the Excel workshop expenses were included on this statement. 
Professional Development:   Leigh Larkin reported that 83 were registered for the Excel “Tips & Tricks” workshop and that approximately another 50 were interested, but could not get in due to the registration limitation.  There was discussion about the possibility of recording the session, and Deb Weitzman will check on having the link posted to the PFLA website.  The remaining items needed for the workshop were discussed.  The workshop fee is $10.00 for non-members and $5.00 for members.  Check-in and payment at the door was discussed.   It was decided that Deb will bring $40.00 cash in $5.00 bills for the cash box.  There will be lists on hand at check-in of those who have paid and those who still need to pay.  The workshop location has changed to LaSell’s Stewart Center, Ag Science Room. 
Activities/Events:   The upcoming meeting with President Ray is April 28, 2016.  Shelley Signs will take registration by phone per her e-mail to Deb.  Topic items for the meeting were discussed including extended contracts for professional faculty.  Edith explained how extended contracts are currently being used for fixed-term faculty.  Karren Cholewinski will draft a couple of questions related to fixed-term contracts and the professional faculty classification and compensation program and send to the Board for review.  
Marketing:  Debbie reported that the newsletter has not been completed.  Melissa and Tracy Elmshaeuser will get information to Debbie regarding the campus tour to be included in the newsletter. 

Edith brought up the need for the PFLA membership period to be specified in messages and notifications to the membership so that it is clear that membership is on an annual basis and dues must be paid each year.
Membership:  Shirley Chow reported that there are 67 members to date.  Gretchen asked for clarification on regular versus affiliate members. 
Web:   There was no report for this meeting.
“Our Hero” Award:  The presentation of the award to Penny Wright is still pending.  Karren is working get the presentation scheduled.  The next nominee is Jennifer Grant.
PFLA Brochure:   Leigh is working on the PFLA brochure and waiting for testimonials to include which are proving difficult to obtain.  Member comments from program evaluations will be used instead, as suggested by Gretchen.
Spring Event:  The Campus Tour event was discussed.  The following suggestions were made:

· A one hour tour, from 11:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. with box lunches available at the end of the tour (Student Experience Center).
· Charge only for those who want lunch

· Date of tour will be May 5, 2016.

· Ambassadors for Visit OSU will lead the tour.

· Melissa will put the tour information in OSU Today and manage registration through Qualtrics.

· Attendance will be limited to 20-30 people.
Karel Murphy Award:  Melissa will follow-up with Michelle regarding the committee.  Some nominations have already been received.
Board Position Nominations:   Deb reported on the 2016-2017 Board nominations.  The slate of candidates was reviewed and current members were asked about their interest in continuing on the Board.  They are as follows:

·  President:  Gretchen Cuevas
·  President Elect:  Tracy Elmshaeuser
·  Secretary:   Jayne Parker
·  Treasurer:  Edith Birky
·  Membership:  TBD
·  Professional Development:  TBD (Leigh Larkin is unsure of her availability to serve in the same     capacity.)
·  Marketing:  TBD
·  Web:  TBD
·  Past President:  Deb Weitzman
Several members who have expressed interest in serving will be contacted regarding the open positions.  Shirley will continue in an at-large role.

The ballot is due to the membership for a vote in May.

Other Business:  Professional development focus for the upcoming year was briefly discussed, with more discussion needed and a decision yet to be determined.
Adjournment:   The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Jayne Parker
Secretary
